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Minutes of a Meeting of the West Acre Parish Council 
held at 6pm on 10th August 2020 in the open-sided tent at the Stag Pub.
Present
Parish Councillors:  Eoghan Sheils (Chair), Antonia Hanbury, Ralph Sliwa, Ernest Heatley, Fiona Wrigley & Jeremy Cameron

Clerk:  Henry Birkbeck
Others: There were 10 others in attendance.
Welcome:  The Chair welcomed everyone, especially those attending their first PC meeting, and a record of all attendees was taken.
Apologies:  Jim Moriarty, our Borough Councillor, sent his apologies as he was not permitted to attend such meetings in person.
Minute 1.  As the Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting (20th May 2019) and the previous PC Meeting (10th June 2020) had been previously circulated and agreed as a correct record, they were approved and signed by the Chair.  These will be published on our website www.westacreparish.com along with annual reports from village clubs & organisations as listed on the Agenda.
Minute 2.  Finance.

a) The Budget for 2020-21 was presented, and the Chair highlighted our annual income of £750 from the Precept, and the budgeted expenditure (including repainting the village sign and preparing a Village Plan) which would produce an overspend of £497 for the year to be funded from our reserves of approximately £2,500.

b) Payment to the Westacre Estate for printing the West Acre News of £21.60 (incl. VAT) was approved.  

Minute 4.  Alec Birkbeck then presented the Estate’s current proposals for developments.

a. A camp-site at Stanch Breck (parish of East Walton) which would allow for approximately 25 tents and 6 campervans, with basic toilet & washing facilities.  He explained that this was expected to be popular with those interested in visiting the ‘wilding’ area.  A planning application had already been made, and the Chair had written a letter of objection on behalf of the parish council on the grounds of unacceptable additional footfall and traffic affecting West Acre parish.
b. Re-location of the storage containers currently sited in the Abbey Yard where planning consent has been refused.  The Estate was in discussions with the planning authorities as to a suitable alternative site and would be considering the Old Pheasantry (near East Walton) for this purpose.
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c. Development of four more ‘craft workshops’ within the Abbey yard.  One based on an existing building, two based on replacements of previous cattle sheds which had now been demolished, and one (a tap room and reception area for the brewery) on part of the site of the old sawmill.  They would all be single-storey properties in the traditional vernacular, with timber-clad walls and corrugated roofs. 
Plans & layouts were laid before the meeting and the merits and de-merits of the proposals were discussed.  Concerns were raised about increased traffic in the village, and the times that businesses and other activities would be operating.  Alec said the Estate would look into the permitted operating times of activities within the Abbey Yard and inform the Parish Council when putting forward proposals to the planners.  It was noted that the West Acre Art Gallery among others was not permitted to open at weekends or bank holidays, and it was considered important that all further developments and activities should have approval from the planning authorities where necessary.  The question of the noise and odour from the brewery operation was raised and Alec confirmed that substantial works to remedy the situation were about to commence.  It appeared that the equipment recommended by the consulting engineer had not been correctly installed.
Minute 5.  The Chair, Jeremy Cameron and Steve Hogg among others expressed concern about the increased footfall since coronavirus.  Unwelcome consequences stated included; too many people coming into the village; too many people walking and swimming at the Mill fords and the Common; increased dog poo and other rubbish on the Common; cars parking all over the place; rubbish floating down the river; and additional traffic.
Minute 6. Matters outstanding from previous meetings:

a. Footpath at the Mill. It was noted that some repairs to the had been carried out but that there were more that need to be done.

b. Brewery lighting. It was noted that the issue of the brewery lighting had been resolved.
c. Flooding on River Road.  It was noted that Highways had not scheduled the promised work to improve the drainage by the Laundry bridge which was seriously impacting nearby properties and causing a danger to motorists.  The Chair and local residents said they would continue to press for improvements, both by arranging a meeting with Andy Wallace at Highways, and if this did not result in satisfactory action, by writing to our County Councillor and our MP.

d. The proposal for a new footpath sign by the church was not considered.
Minute 7.  It was noted that motorcycles were still using Fuller’s Lane sometimes.
Minute 8.  No additional matters were requested to be on the agenda for the next meeting.

Minute 9.  Next meeting.  No date was set for the next meeting but was expected to be in November sometime.  The date would be published in West Acre News as well as on the parish website and village noticeboard as usual.  It was noted that less than half those attending were happy to meet by Zoom.

The meeting closed at around 7.45pm
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